Minutes of a meeting of Upwood and The Raveleys parish Council
held on Monday 6th January 1986 at 7.30 P.m. in Upwood Village

Hall

Present:

Mr. J. Rignall - Chairman
Miss F. Butler

Mr. W. Bowman

Mr. T. Gaunt

Mr. N. Gowler

Mr. H. McCarthy

Mr. C. Racey

Mrs. 0. Slote

with P.C. Thompson

the Clerk

Agologies

Mr. E. Edwards
Mr. R. Scarr
Mrs. A. Densham

Minutes

The minutes of the meeting held on Monday 2nd December 1985
were confirmed and signed by the Chairman.

Matters arising

(a)

(b)

(c)

(d)

Church Lane - progress

A reply had been received from Cambridgeshire
County Council and the contents were thoroughly
discussed. It was finally proposed by Mr. Gaunt
and seconded by Mr. Gowler that representation
should be made to County Councillor Mrs. W. Price.
This was agreed unanimously.

Wicket gate

There was no further progress at thig time, It
was however reported there was a quantity of
garden refuse against the site and the Chairman

agreed to arrange for its removal,

Speaker - Annual Parish Meeting

It was confirmed that Detective Sergeant Allen
of the Crime Prevention Branch would attend.

Dog - Ailwine Road

P.C. Thompson reported that he had spoken to
the owner and requested that the dog be kept

under control.
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(e) Potholes - Great Raveley

It was reported that Stilton Depot had promised
that these would be attended to in due course.
It was agreed to follow up this item at the next

meeting.

Ramsey Volunteer Centre

Correspondence from the Chairman of the Ramsey Volunteer
Centre Steering Committee was read out. After some
discussion it was agreed that the Parish Council would

be represented at the public meeting on 26th February 1986,

Mr. Gaunt and Mr. Bowman would attend.

Individual designation of properties

Mr. Gaunt abstained from this item.

It was reported that there had been a certain amount of
Protest in the village concerning the naming of two
Properties in Ailwine Road. Advise had been sought
but without any written complaint the Parish Council
were unable to act. P.C. Thompson reported that

Mrs. Densham had received several complaints and had
been in contact with him and that he would be sending
a written report to his Superintendent. After some
discussion it was proposed by Mr. Bowman and seconded
by Mr. Racey that the Parish’ Council should write to
the Chief Superintendent at Thorpe Wood in suppert

of P.C. Thompson's report. This was agreed.

Cheques

Public Works Loan Board 106-63
Society of Local Council Clerks 10-00
EEB - January 35-42
Upwood Village Hall 16-41
Correspondence

East Anglian Regional Health Authority - All-hazards
Emergency Planning. The contents of the letter
were discussed and it was agreed that the proposal
Lo meet with the Community Advisers be agreed. The
Clerk to notify the Advisers and Mr. J. T. Edwards.
It was also agreed to request a copy of Appendix 6
from the local Emergency Planning Committee together
with a copy of the Emergency Plan for Mr. Bowman and
Mr. Racey.

Cambridgeshire Community Council - Partners in Care

DHSS - Opportunities for Volunteer Groups

FWAG - Roadside Verges

Cambridge Village Ventures - entry form

CALC - Bulletin 1/1986

Pages

Cambridgeshire Cares

Harvest

HDC - Planning Application Types

HDC - Tattoists
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Any

other business

(a)

(b)

(e)

The Chairman reported that AWA were renewing
piping in the Vvillage and would be working in
Meadow Road, Church Lane, High Street and

part of Ramsey Road. The work is eXpected to
take 8-10 weeks.

It was reported that two street lights were
not working and Mr. Gowler would report these.

It was unanimously agreed that P.C. Thompson's
regular attendance at Parish Council meetings

and his ready assistance when required were very
much appreciated.




